
From: Kathy Jensen - City Council District 1
To: Pamela Megill
Subject: Redistricting
Date: Thursday, September 9, 2021 11:05:49 PM

Mrs Megill,

I know the consultants for redistricting are gathering information from you that is given by
council.

I would like to give my concerns and history with District 1 and redistricting. 

I have been very involved with the Fort Bragg community the past 8 years. District 1 has a
strong presence of military personal.

Fort Bragg reached out to me about 6 years ago and we put the Veterans work program
together for the city of Fayetteville and surrounding areas. Being a military brat and spouse for
many years I have traveled the world and have lived the many different places.

I am a member of various groups at Fort Bragg.

 
District 1 consist of a large percentage of active duty and retired personal.  I am asking that
consideration is taken when redistricting that Fort Bragg stay part of District  1. It has a way of
getting lost. I have worked very hard to open that relationship and keep Fort Bragg involved
with our city. I understand how the base and city can work together when it is to the
betterment to both communities.  I feel have made great progress.  We are in collaboration that
many people thought was impossible but I dug in.

Again, thank you for your time.  Fort Bragg is very valuable to our city and surrounding
communities.  I hope to able to keep representing the base and moving us forward together. 

Kathy Keefe Jensen 
DISTRICT 1

Sent from my Verizon, Samsung Galaxy smartphone
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